Pupil Parliament
27th February 2017
Minutes
	Matters arising
	· Digital leaders are Keiren, Isla, Mia and Imogen. They have set up a rota and jobs that need to be done to keep our tech in good order – cleaning, storage, camera roll.
· Mrs Rickard reminded everyone that if they want to get a vote in for Values Pupil Choice then it really needs to be done on the Friday.
· Kelly asked about the situation with the school ties. We invited Mrs Smith through to discuss as she had been looking in to it for us. She said that ties would cost £5 and we could get whatever colour we wanted. Mrs Gallon was concerned about it only being a P7 thing. Mrs Rickard explained that it would need to be just for P7s for a couple of reasons. 1) The little class are really too small to be trying to deal with tying a tie and it would cause a lot of hassle during PE time. 2) It would distinguish the P7s from the rest of the school. 
However it does need to be a school decision as each lot of P7s coming up would be expected to wear them. We took another vote on it and only 6 pupils voted in favour of it – 3 of which were current P7s who would only have 1 more term of wearing them. We felt it would be unlikely that parents of current P7s would want to spend money on something they would only get a terms use out of. With that in mind it was agreed that we would not proceed with the ties.

	Spring in to Spring
	The Parent Council are organising a Spring in to Spring event. For this, Mr Bartlett will be coming up to school to do PE with us for a few Thursdays. He will be getting us moving and doing activities with us to get our hearts pumping. The sponsored day will take place on the 23rd March and parents can come along too and take part in the activities. We would like all pupils to try and raise as much sponsor money as they can, as the Parent Council would like to support the school in getting enough money raised to provide EVERY pupil with an iPad that they can use for their learning. At the moment we have 7 pupil iPads. So we need to raise £4600 to buy the rest. Pupils were reminded about collecting their 20p for the Smartie tubes too. Every little bit goes towards the iPad fund.

	World Book Day
	This Thursday is World Book Day. Everyone is asked to come dressed as a character from a book. If anyone has any books at home that they no longer want they can bring them up to school and they will be donated to Books Abroad so that children in other countries that are less fortunate than us, can benefit from them. A morning full of fun reading activities has been planned. The reading activities will be different from last year. Thank you to Abigail and Katie who have already donated a big bag full of books.

	Class blogs
	Mrs Rickard asked the school if any of them have accessed the class blogs and shown their parents. 5 pupils from each class said that they had. Mrs R encouraged the rest of the pupils to access them and show their parents as if was an excellent way of showing off what they had been getting up to in school. Mrs R asked for feedback from the pupils that had accessed them. Aiva said she really liked it. She said she had shown her dad the air raid shelter video and he had really enjoyed it. Kelly agreed. They said they liked looking at the photos and it reminded them of the fun they’d had.

	AOB
	· Caden asked about the book reviews. He said he’d forgotten to bring his in. We had a general discussion about it and was it worthwhile continuing when people kept forgetting and we weren’t able to do it every Monday. Imogen said she liked the book reviews because when she goes up to the library with her paired reading partner she can read them and make suggestions. Mrs R suggested that we use the First Minister’s Reading Passports. They are filled in quite regularly by the big class and so ones that give a good explanation about the book could go up on the wall at regular intervals.
· Mia asked if the swimming was going to be £3 and if that was to pay for the lessons. Mrs R explained that the £3 would be per child and would pay for the bus as the lessons are free. The bus costs £75 each trip to the pool so when we were doing a block of 10 lessons that was costing £750! The Parent Council would like this contribution so that they don’t have to fund raise so much for the bus and the money they do fund raise can be put towards the iPads which will benefit ALL pupils. This year we will be doing just a block of 6 lessons to help reduce the costs. Mrs R had also spoken with Active Schools to say about the amount of time that is wasted on the side of the pool because of assessment. The swimming programme has been adapted so that this shouldn’t now happen.
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